Jesse Limanek, Chair Jeffrey Bannon, Vice-Chair Jonathan Anderson, Clerk David Hall Wendy M Mead

James Smith, Town Manager Debra Jacques, Executive Assistant



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

TOWN OF SUTTON OFFICE OF THE TOWN MANAGER

MEMORANDUM

TO: SELECT BOARD

FROM: JAMES SMITH

SUBJECT: TOWN MANAGER'S UPDATE

DATE: 4/19/2022

The following is an update of projects and activities for your information

- 1. The John H. Chafee Heritage award-on Monday, April 11 Ross Weaver received the John H Chafee Heritage award at Blackstone Valley Technical school. Ross was nominated for this award for the work that he did with digitizing the cemetery records and overseeing the repair and restoration of Cemetery stones in Sutton's center cemetery. As Ross pointed out at the award ceremony a number of people participated in this effort including our cemetery commissioners Jim Johnson, Jim Renard as well as the Historical Society and the Boy Scouts.
- 2. JD Byrider-has left the site on Rt 146 N. Their lease expires on April 30 and they are not renewing. JD Byrider stated they closed due to coronavirus, a lack of used vehicles and a lack of staff. We wish them well.
- 3. Town meeting will be held in the Middle School/High School auditorium on May 9 at 7 PM. Town Election will take place Tuesday May 24 7am-8pm.
- 4. Memorial Day Parade-will take place on Memorial Day May 30, 2022. The parade will begin at 11:15 AM sharp.